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DISCLAIMER  

It has come to our notice that a dismissed staff of the 

Industrial Training Fund (ITF), Mr. Ayuba Mallam Audu, (who 

is pictured here) has been parading himself as a staff of the 

Fund, and has in the process, defrauded some unsuspecting  

contributing employers of various sums.  

The Industrial Training Fund wishes to state that Mr Ayuba 

Mallam Audu was dismissed from its services on May 16, 2016, for acts of 

malfeasance and duplicity. He is, therefore, not a staff of the Fund and not 

authorized to act on its behalf. 

It must be reiterated that in line with extant Federal Government financial 

regulations guiding the operations of Ministries, Departments and Agencies, and 

which are strictly adhered to by the ITF, no officer of the Fund is authorized to 

collect cash from contributing employers on its behalf. 

All clients are therefore advised to conduct business and transactions directly with 

our Area Offices, Training Centres, the Corporate Office in Abuja and the 

Headquarters in Jos.  

The General Public and all our clients are by this notice warned not to engage in 

any transactions with Mr. Ayuba Mallam Audu as he is not representing the ITF.  

The Industrial Training Fund hereby disclaims liability for incidental and 

consequential damages and assumes no responsibility for any loss or damage 

suffered by any person as a result of not verifying transactions with our various 

registered offices. 

 

Signed 

Suleyol F. Chagu 

Head, Public Affairs Unit 

 

 


